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Comments: I agree with Kentucky Heartwood's concerns about removing protections for endangered bats:

 

"The following are questions and concerns that should be addressed in the environmental analysis for the Plan

Amendment:

 

1) What are the current protocols for identifying maternity colonies or other active roosts? When during planning

and harvest operations are surveys made, and by whom? What training is received by personnel to identify

active roosts?

 

2) How often have maternity colonies been found in project areas? Following the identification of Indiana (and

northern long-eared) bats, how did the Forest Service modify or delay specific projects and operations in order to

comply with Forest Plan Standards? Please be specific. 

 

3) Please provide ample scientific evidence demonstrating that the newly proposed Forest Plan standards (e.g.,

changes to basal area standards, snag retention, seasonal harvest restrictions relating to habitat occupancy,

etc.) are more or as protective for federally-listed bat species as the current plan standards. It does not appear to

us that they are. 

 

 

We expect the Forest Service to commit to a thorough, detailed, and reasoned analysis with regards to any

changes to Indiana and northern long-eared bat management on the Daniel Boone National Forest. Any changes

to the Forest Plan should be firmly rooted in evidence that future management will be as or more protective of

Indiana and northern long-eared bats as the current procedures. "


